
Salem Community High School Academic Foundation
REGULAR MEETING

April 11, 2024

The Salem Community High School Academic Foundation Board of Directors meeting was called to order
by Debbie Woodruff in the high school boardroom.

Directors present: Don Decker, John Gaston, Lynette Dye, Jane Gaston, Debby Hays, Dena Heflin, Jeannie
Malone, Rhonda Mulvany, James Toth, Debbie Woodruff,
Also present: Brad Detering, SCHS Superintendent

Minutes
The minutes from the regular meeting on March 14, 2024 were reviewed. A motion by Debby Hays ,
seconded by James Toth , to approve the minutes.
Vote: 10 ayes, 0 nay, motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report
John Gaston reviewed the treasurer’s report which showed an March 31, 2024 balance of
$312,507.83

John Gaston reviewed the profit loss statement that showed a profit of $6361.00 for the month
which ended March 31, 2024. A total profit for the year to date is $30,642.35

A motion was made by Dena Heflin, seconded by Lynette Dye, to receive the treasurer’s report.
Vote: 10 ayes, 0 nay, motion carried.

Committee Reports
Membership-James Toth reported a few undeliverable newsletters. Debbie Woodruff asked about
getting the file in order to update the All-Class Reunion database with Bob Payton.

Publicity-No report

Scholarship-The scholarship committee is meeting today after the Academic Foundation meeting to
select the scholarships. Debbie Woodruff had procedural questions about how scholarships are selected
and announced at Senior Awards nights.

Hall of Fame-No report

Fundraising-Debbie Woodruff inquired about any ideas for fundraising. She reminded the Foundation
that we should always be looking for ideas to fundraise and bring awareness to the Foundation such as
the Golden <Wildcat> Dinner as she has brought up previously. Rhonda Mulvany asked how it raises
money. Discussion was held.

John Gaston brought up a chicken dinner fundraiser through the Elk’s club. There is a long waiting list to
get on the Elk’s schedule. Trudie Smith brought up El Rancherito and Applebee’s on Dine to Donate
Fundraisers.



Other Business
Debbie Woodruff brought up a method for acknowledging students, whether based on grades or
volunteerism, and people that have affected their journey.

Rhonda Mulvany brought up a second chance Prom idea as a possible event.

Adjourn
At 12:35 P.M. Rhonda Mulvany made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by James Toth.
Vote: 10 ayes, 0 nay, meeting adjourned.


